
 

 

8th February 2022  
 
Dear Parents/Carers 
 
SECONDARY SCHOOL BASED COVID-19 IMMUNISATION SESSIONS 
 
We have been asked to send the following on behalf of the NHS. The date for the immunisation session is: Tuesday 
8th March 2022.  Please feel free to contact me if you have any questions. 
 
Following national guidance the NHS will be offering the second dose of Covid-19 vaccination to young people age 
12 – 15 and will be continuing to use the e-consent as with other vaccine programmes.  The NHS are also able to 
offer the first dose in school if your child hasn’t yet received a vaccination.  
 
Children must be 12 on the day of vaccination.  Please complete the consent regardless of whether you have 
completed one previously.  The NHS will only use newly completed forms.  
 
There must be a gap of 12 weeks (84 days) between first and second doses.  If there isn’t then your child will be 
refused vaccination on the day.  Please only consent if your child will be eligible.  There must also be a gap of 12 
weeks between Covid infection and vaccination.  If your child contracts Covid after completing the form or 
receives their vaccine elsewhere, please let the team know so we can remove them from our list. 
 
Please visit https://www.derbyshireandcityimms.co.uk/Forms/CovidDose2 to complete the consent form.  
 
Your unique school code for Queen Elizabeth's Grammar School is DD136972 
 
Date in school: 08 March 2022 
 
If possible, please make sure your child is wearing short sleeves and eats breakfast on the day of vaccination. 
 
Please be aware that due to storage requirements of the vaccine the team will need to know the number of 
vaccines needed in advance.  Therefore, the consent system will close 2 working days prior to the session at 9am. 
If your school session is on a Monday, the form will close the Thursday before and schools on Tuesday will close 
on Friday.  The NHS will not be able to add extra forms once it has closed. 
 
For more information about the vaccination please visit COVID-19 Vaccination Guide for Young People 12-17 
 
If you experience any problems completing the consent form or would like further information, please call the 
School Age Immunisation Team as below. 
 
Repton Health Centre: 01283 707178 
Clay Cross Hospital: 01246 252953 
Or email us DCHST.immunisationteam@nhs.net 
 
If you have any concerns please contact me via bawden@queenelizabeths.derbyshire.sch.uk  
 
Yours faithfully  

 
 

Mr M Bawden  
Assistant Headteacher  
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